
 

  

 

 

August 3, 2020 
 
The Honorable Roy Blunt  
Chairman 
Labor, Health and Human Services, Education Appropriations Subcommittee 
United States Senate 
Washington, D.C. 20510 
 
Dear Chairman Blunt, 
 
As the leaders of America’s preeminent children’s hospitals, we thank you for your leadership in supporting the 
nation’s pediatric training programs. We are appreciative of the recent inclusion of $250 million in supplemental 
funding for the Children’s Hospitals Graduate Medical Education (CHGME) program that was included in the 
Health, Economic Assistance, Liability Protection, and Schools (HEALS) Act. These funds will strengthen the 
pediatric workforce which is essential to our ability to provide access to care for children and families.  
 
The need for a strong pediatric workforce has never been greater. The future of the pediatric workforce pipeline is 
at risk, especially today as the nation’s children’s hospitals suffer huge financial damages. CHGME has been funded 
at half of the level provided by the GME program on a per-resident level, and as a result, every CHGME training 
slot represents added financial stress on children’s hospitals. The funds used to close this training gap are provided 
by patient care revenue and these are under continued distress due to current events and the long-term pressure on 
Medicaid and supplemental payments to children’s hospitals.  
 
CHGME program trains over 7,000 residents annually but represents just 2% of total federal spending on graduate 
medical education (GME). Medicare GME funds for similar training are expected to grow 4% this year. The 
additional $250 million proposed for CHGME will further reduce the large gap in funding for training and will 
place a higher priority on the training of kids’ doctors, supporting continued children’s access to care over time. 
 
Residents and fellows that benefit from CHGME funding are serving on the frontline and providing many critical 
services for children, including behavioral health and emergency services. The health needs of the nation’s children 
and families underscore the priority to invest in a strong health care workforce and congressional support for 
CHGME represents a core national investment in pediatrics. 
 
Again, thank you for your strong leadership on ensuring children will have access to pediatricians, and we look 
forward to working with you and your colleagues to adopt a long-term investment in CHGME. The additional 
funds proposed in the HEALS Act will assist in closing the training gap, and we stand ready to support your efforts 
to ensure this funding is included in the final package enacted by Congress. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Michael Anderson, M.D. 
President 
UCSF Benioff Children’s Hospitals 
San Francisco & Oakland, California 

 
Michael D. Aubin 
Hospital President 
Wolfson Children’s Hospital 
Jacksonville, Florida 



 
Nathaniel Beers 
President 
HSC Health Care System 
Washington, D.C. 

 
Madeline Bell 
President and Chief Executive Officer 
Children’s Hospital of Philadelphia 
Philadelphia, Pennsylvania 

 
John Bishop 
Chief Executive Officer 
MemorialCare Miller Children’s  

& Women’s Hospital Long Beach 
Long Beach, California 

 
Christopher M. Born 
President 
Dell Children’s Medical Center 
Austin, Texas 

 
Kenny Bramwell, M.D. 
System Medical Director, Children’s Hospital & Service Line 
St. Luke’s Children’s 
Boise, Idaho 

 
Alison Brown, MPH 
Interim President 
University of Maryland Medical Center 
Baltimore, Maryland 

 
Steven Burghart 
President 
SSM Health Cardinal Glennon Children’s Hospital 
St. Louis, Missouri 

 
Kimberly Chavalas Cripe 
President and Chief Executive Officer 
CHOC Children’s 
Orange, California 

 
James D. Dahling 
President & Chief Executive Officer 
Children’s Hospital of The King’s Daughters 
Norfolk, Virginia 

 
Cris Daskevich 
Chief Executive Officer 
The Children’s Hospital of San Antonio 
San Antonio, Texas 

 
Patricia DePompei 
President 
UH Rainbow Babies & Childrens Hospital 
Cleveland, Ohio 

 
Susie Distefano 
Chief Executive Officer 
Children’s Memorial Hermann Hospital 
Houston, Texas 

 
Marcy Doderer 
President and CEO 
Arkansas Children’s 
Little Rock, Arkansas 

 
James R. Downing 
President & CEO 
St. Jude Children’s Research Hospital 
Memphis, Tennessee 



 
Christopher J. Durovich 
President and Chief Executive Officer 
Children’s Health 
Dallas, Texas 

 
Mike Farrell 
President, AdvocateAurora Children’s Health 
President, Chicagoland Children’s Health Alliance 
Advocate Children’s Hospital 
Oak Lawn, Illinois 

 
Debbie Feldman 
President and CEO 
Dayton Children’s Hospital 
Dayton, Ohio 

 
Sandra L. Fenwick 
Chief Executive Officer 
Boston Children’s Hospital 
Boston, Massachusetts 

 
Michael Fisher 
President and CEO 
Cincinnati Children’s Hospital Medical Center 
Cincinnati, Ohio 

 
Kevin Fowler 
President & CEO 
Cabell Huntington Hospital  

and Hoops Family Children’s Hospital 
Huntington, West Virginia 

 
Patricio A. Frias, M.D. 
President and CEO 
Rady Children’s Hospital and Health Center 
San Diego, California 

 
Keith D. Goodwin 
President & CEO 
East Tennessee Children’s Hospital 
Knoxville, Tennessee 

 
Marc Gorelick, M.D. 
President and CEO 
Children’s Minnesota 
Minneapolis, Minnesota 

 
Kevin J. Grady, M.D. 
President/CEO 
Ascension St. John Hospital 
Detroit, Michigan 

 
Eric Hamon 
President and CEO 
Driscoll Children’s Hospital 
Corpus Christi, Texas 

 
Jena Hausmann 
President and CEO 
Children’s Hospital Colorado 
Aurora, Colorado 

 
Jon T. Hayes 
President 
The Children’s Hospital at OU Medicine 
Oklahoma City, Oklahoma 

 
Donna Hyland 
President & CEO 
Children’s Healthcare of Atlanta 
Atlanta, Georgia 



 
Christopher Jett 
Hospital Administrator 
USA Health Children’s and Women’s Hospital 
Mobile, Alabama 

 
Barbara Joers 
President & CEO 
Gillette Children’s Specialty Healthcare 
St. Paul, Minnesota 

 
Paul D. Kempinski 
President and Chief Executive Officer 
Children’s Mercy Kansas City 
Kansas City, Missouri 

 
Paul A. King 
President & Chief Executive Officer 
Lucile Packard Children’s Hospital 
Stanford Children’s Health 
Palo Alto, California 

 
Thomas D. Kmetz 
President 
Johns Hopkins All Children’s Hospital 
St. Petersburg, Florida 

 
Larry Levine 
President and CEO 
Blythedale Children’s Hospital 
Valhalla, New York 

 
Trisha Lollo 
President 
St. Louis Children’s Hospital 
St. Louis, Missouri 

 
Rodrigo López 
Interim President and Chief Executive Officer 
Children’s Hospital & Medical Center 
Omaha, Nebraska 

 
Keith J. Loud, M.D. 
Physician-in-Chief 
Children’s Hospital at Dartmouth-Hitchcock 
Lebanon, New Hampshire 

 
Matthew A. Love 
President & Chief Executive Officer 
Nicklaus Children’s Health System 
Miami, Florida 

 
Rick W. Merrill 
President & CEO 
Cook Children’s Health Care System 
Fort Worth, Texas 

 
Robert L. Meyer 
President and CEO 
Phoenix Children’s Hospital 
Phoenix, Arizona 

 
R. Lawrence Moss, M.D. 
President and Chief Executive Officer 
Nemours Children’s Health System 
Jacksonville, Florida 

 
John Nash 
President and Chief Executive Officer 
Franciscan Children’s 
Brighton, Massachusetts 



 
Kurt Douglas Newman, M.D. 
President and Chief Executive Officer 
Children’s National Hospital 
Washington, D.C. 

 
John R. Nickens, IV 
President & CEO 
Children’s Hospital New Orleans 
New Orleans, Louisiana 

 
Emmett Ramser 
Chief Administrative Officer 
Norton Children’s Hospital 
Louisville, Kentucky 

 
Timothy C. Robinson 
CEO 
Nationwide Children’s Hospital 
Columbus, Ohio 

 
Henry T. Sachs III, M.D. 
President and CMO 
Emma Pendleton Bradley Hospital 
East Providence, Rhode Island 

 
Bradley L. Schlaggar, M.D.,Ph.D. 
President & CEO 
Kennedy Krieger Children’s Hospital 
Baltimore, Maryland 

 
Mark Sevco 
President 
UPMC Children’s Hospital of Pittsburgh 
Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania 

 
Thomas P. Shanley, M.D. 
President & CEO 
Ann & Robert H. Lurie Children’s Hospital of Chicago 
Chicago, Illinois 

 
James E. Shmerling 
President and Chief Executive Officer 
Connecticut Children’s Medical Center 
Hartford, Connecticut 

 
Martha B. Smith 
Chief Executive Officer 
Kapi’olani Medical Center for Women & Children 
Honolulu, Hawaii 

 
Cynthia N. Sparer 
Senior Vice President, Operations/Executive Director 
Yale New Haven Children’s Hospital 
New Haven, Connecticut 

 
Sheldon Stein 
President/CEO 
Mt. Washington Pediatric Hospital 
Baltimore, Maryland 

 
Stephen R. Stephenson, M.D. 
President/COO Blank Children’s & Women’s Services 
Blank Children’s Hospital – UnityPoint Health 
Des Moines, Iowa 

 
Cindy Stout 
President & Chief Executive Officer 
El Paso Children’s Hospital 
El Paso, Texas 



 
Todd A. Suntrapak 
President & CEO 
Valley Children’s Healthcare 
Madera, California 

 
Peggy Troy 
President & CEO 
Children’s Wisconsin 
Milwaukee, Wisconsin 

 
Paul S. Viviano 
President and Chief Executive Officer 
Children’s Hospital Los Angeles 
Los Angeles, California 

 
Teri Wahlig, M.D. 
CEO 
ChildServe 
Johnston, Iowa 

 
Grace Wakulchik 
President and CEO 
Akron Children’s Hospital 
Akron, Ohio 

 
Mark A. Wallace 
President & CEO 
Texas Children’s Hospital 
Houston, Texas 

 
Wm. Michael Warren, Jr. 
President & CEO 
Children’s of Alabama 
Birmingham, Alabama 

 
Katy Welkie 
VP Children’s Health/CEO 
Intermountain Primary Children’s Hospital 
Salt Lake City, Utah 

 
Brenda J. Wolf 
President and CEO 
La Rabida Children’s Hospital 
Chicago, Illinois 

 
Albert L. Wright, Jr. 
President & CEO 
West Virginia University Hospitals, Inc./WVU Medicine 

Children’s 
Morgantown, West Virginia 

 


